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6th December 2023
Dear Parents and Carers

HISN Ofsted Report

It gives us great pleasure to share the report from the HISN recent Ofsted inspection.
| hope you will take a few minutes to read it.

You will see that the Ofsted team recognised the considerable and consistent
strengths at HISN as well as the exceptional nature of the school and graded all
areas as outstanding with the overall effectiveness judged as outstanding too.

The inspection was a full section 5 graded inspection of a historically outstanding
school (2010). To give some context, the Education Inspection Framework against
which all schools are judged has changed considerably since 2010 with the focus
now being on the quality of education the children receive. It has also significantly
raised the expectation and gaining outstanding was only done by 7% of schools in
the last year.

On reading this report, we are exceptionally proud of all the staff and children. The
report highlights and absolutely recognises the strengths and priorities of HISN and
reflects all the hard work which has gone into making the school the fantastic place it
is. The exceptionally close links with HJS, safeguarding, excellent behaviour and our
carefully considered and sequenced curriculum were a particular focus during the 2
day inspection and recognised within the report.

During the inspection, parents were invited to complete the Ofsted Parent View. In
total 249 of you responded which we, and the Ofsted team, were impressed by. We
were particularly gratified as 100% of parents recommended this school and 100% of
responses said their child was happy in school. An absolute endorsement of HISN
and its school community.

Outstanding is a wonderful achievement but we will not now sit back and relax! We
have high aspirations for the pupils and we will continue to strive to provide the very

best education and opportunities for the pupils of HISN and ensure they are ready
for HJS and beyond.
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Thank you for your continued support of the school and for the many thoughtful
messages received during our recent inspection.

With kind regards

Ms H Lockey Mrs C Cook
Executive Headteacher Head of School

Message from the HPP Governors

As Governors of the Hampton Primary Partnership we are extremely proud to share
this report from the recent Ofsted inspection of Hampton Infant and Nursery School.

We are delighted that the school has once again been rated as Outstanding. The
new Ofsted inspection framework, against which the school has now been rated as
Outstanding, is broader in scope and sets an even higher bar for this top rating. The
fact that it has been awarded to HISN is testament to the continued and collective
efforts of each and every one of the team at the school.

At the heart of everything the school does is the vision that all children should have
the opportunity to excel; and that every child in the school thrives and feels
recognised and valued. This feedback from Ofsted is validation of the team's hard
work, enthusiasm and dedication to ensuring our children can be ‘the best they can
be’.

We would like to extend our thanks to Ms Lockey, Mrs Cook and the extended
leadership team for their drive and commitment to fostering an environment of
excellence and continuous improvement. Equally deserving of praise are our
incredible teachers, subject leaders, LSAs and support staff who ignite and fuel the
love of learning in our pupils.
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We would also like to acknowledge you, our community of parents and carers, for
your ongoing support and for your willingness to share your experiences of the
school with Ofsted. And finally, we would like to say well done to all of our pupils for
demonstrating so well all of our school principles. We are extremely proud of you,
and you should be too!

Mrs Jane Fallon and Ms Mary Buxton
Co Chairs of HPP
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